




Public Comment 

Recusal of Board 
Member 

Sentry Management 
Inc., File Number: 
2024-00750 

Common Interest Community Board 
Meeting Minutes 
June 6, 2024 
Page 3 

Ms. Overholt moved to accept the resolution for Raven C. Custer. 
Ms. Casey seconded the motion which was unanimously approved by 
members: Casey, Durham. Mazzei, Noonan, Overholt, Sheehan, and 
Tunstall. 

Cynthia Gale, an association manager for myStreet Community was 
present for public comment. Ms. Gayle inquired about annual 
reporting requirements related to the number of lots or units in the 
common interest community, and that relates to the fee amount. 

Ms. Sheehan recused herself from the meeting for discussion and 
deliberation of File Number 2024-00750. 

In the matter of File Number 2024-00750, Sentry Management 
Inc., Board members reviewed the Consent Order. Sentry 
Management Inc. admits to violation of 18 V AC 48-50-190.17 as 
outlined in Count 1 and consents to the imposition of a monetary 
penalty of $1000.00 for violation of Count 1, and Board costs of 
$150.00. In addition, the Board shall waive imposition of the $500.00 
monetary penalty. 

Ms. Noonan moved to approve the terms of the Consent Order as 
presented. Mr. Mazzei seconded the motion which was unanimously 
approved by members: Casey, Durham, Mazzei, Noonan, Overholt, 
and Tunstall. 

Ms. Sheehan returned to the meeting. Return of Board 

M�mbu 

Ms. Coleman provided the board with a regulatory update. Ms. Regulatory Update 
Coleman informed the Board of the current regulatory phase for each 
of the regulations that are under review by the Regulatory Review 
Committee. She continued by informing the Board that Board staff are 
currently working to implement legislative changes into the regulations 
to present to the Board as exempt actions at a li.Jture meeting. 

Mr. Durham inquired Board staff about the likPlihoorl of cmwPling Other Business 
future Board meetings if the Board does not have business to discuss. 
Mr. Kirschner informed the Board of the parameters around cm1celling 
meetings and indicated it depends on the statutory requirement related 
to how often the Board is required to meet per year. Mr. Kirschner 
continued by stating that if the Board has a disciplinary case to decide 
on, then the meeting would need to continue to ensure the case 
decision is made in the amount of time required by statute. 

After discussion, Ms. Coleman confirmed the next Board meeting is 
scheduled for Friday. September 27, 2024. The Board asked that 
Board staff provide the proposed 2025 and 2026 Board meeting dates 
to the full Board via email. 
























